




February 8, 2024 
Our File: 323070

Re: Proposed Reconstruction of York Avenue North, Nelson Avenue South, John Street West and Alexander Avenue North

Dear Resident:

The Municipality of North Perth has contracted GM BluePlan Engineering Ltd. of Listowel to undertake the design for the reconstruction of several Listowel streets in 2024, these are:

· York Avenue, from McDonald Street to the dead end
· Nelson Avenue, from Main Street to Elma Street 
· Asphalt milling and paving (shave and pave) from Elma Street to Kincaid Street
· John Street, from Albert Avenue to the dead end
· Alexander Avenue, from Main Street to John Street

This work is scheduled for summer and fall of 2024.  It is expected that the proposed reconstruction will involve replacement of selected underground infrastructure (storm sewers, sanitary sewers, watermains), reconstruction of the roadway with curb and gutter, and replacement or installation of sidewalks where applicable, as well as tree plantings.

At this time, we welcome any resident comments or feedback on the proposed project.  There will be Public Information Centre (PIC) to be held at the North Perth Municipal Office located at 330 Wallace Avenue North on February 28th, 2024 from 5pm to 7pm.  For up-to-date information on this and any other planned and on-going construction projects in North Perth, please reference: https://www.northperth.ca/en/our-community/construction-projects.aspx
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